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Office of the Archbishop

APPOINTMENTS
Archbishop John C. Favalora has made the following
appointments:

• Reverend Miguel Gómez, Pastor of Santa
Barbara Church, Miami, effective March 3, 2010.

• Deacon Montas Onelien, to Saint Bartholomew
Church, effective February 16, 2010.

L Effective March 15, 2010:
• Reverend Robert Ayala, Parochial Vicar to Saint

Helen Church, Fort Lauderdale.
• Reverend Roberto Cid, Parochial Vicar to

Corpus Christi Church, Miami.
• Reverend John Paszko, Parochial Vicar to Saint

Elizabeth Ann Seton Church, Coral Springs.
• Reverend Patrick J. Naughton, Parochial Vicar

to Saint Gregory Church, Plantation.

Office of the Chancellor   

CENSUS 2010
The Miami-Dade County Census 2010 Committee
invites you to attend a Faith-Based Leaders Prayer
meeting.  

Date: Friday, March 19, 2010
Place: Miami-Dade College-North

Science Complex, Room A-104
11380 NW 27th Avenue
Miami, FL   33167

Time: 8:30 am (refreshments)
9:30 am (program begins)

Parking is available across from the Science
Complex Building.  Please RSVP to 305-375-
4724, or by email to:  lubby@miamidade.gov.

CLERGY LENTEN REFLECTION
Priests and Deacons are encouraged to attend our
Lenten Reflection to be held at St John Vianney
College Seminary on Thursday, March 18th,
beginning at 3:30 p.m.  Father Michael Muhr, of the
Diocese of Saint Petersburg, will be the guest
speaker.  He is currently on the faculty at Saint
Vincent de Paul Regional Seminary.

CHAPLAINCY ON CRUISE SHIPS
Priests willing to serve as chaplains on cruise ships
departing from Miami or Fort Lauderdale are asked
to contact Mr. Anthony Ciena, of Compass Speakers
and Entertainment, Inc., at 954-568-3801.

ROMAN MISSAL WORKSHOPS
The Committee on Divine Worship and the
Federation of Diocesan Liturgical Commissions are
co-sponsoring a series of seminars for priests and
diocesan leaders.  “Welcoming the Roman Missal,
Third Edition: Deepen, Nurture, Celebrate” will be
held at 22 locations around the country between
April and November 2010.  The two-day workshop is
designed for priests and those in diocesan
leadership positions who will have a role in the
implementation of the Missal in their dioceses.

For dates and locations, please go to: 
www.usccb.org and search for “ Roman Missal
Workshops”.  You can register online.  Cost is
$125.00 per person (overnight accommodations not
included).  

The last session will be held on November 4-5,
2010, in the Diocese of Orlando.  

  



FOR YOUR INFORMATION
The following priests/deacon do not enjoy the
faculties of the Archdiocese of Miami:

• Reverend Pablo Fuentes Casal, a priest of the
Archdiocese of Havana.

• Reverend Manuel Páramo, a priest of the
Archdiocese of Managua, Nicaragua (he does not
have permission to undertake any type of
collections - money or material aid).

• Reverend Victor Achima, a priest of the Diocese
of Ogoja, Nigeria.

• Former Permanent Deacon James C.
Lockwood, of the Archdiocese of New Orleans.

Should any of them present themselves for ministry
in the Archdiocese of Miami, please contact Msgr.
Michael Souckar.

Requiescant  in  Pace  . . .
† Ms. Susan Foudy, sister of Reverend Thomas

Foudy, who passed away recently, in New York.
† Mrs. Isolina Campanería, mother of Reverend

Fermín Solana, who passed away Saturday,
March 6, 2010, in Miami

† Mr. Néstor Pinzón, uncle of Reverend Alvaro
Pinzón, who passed away in Colombia.

† Permanent Deacon Vidal Camacho, who
passed away Wednesday, February 24, 2010. 

                                                          

Office of Worship and Spiritual Life

HOLY DAYS OF OBLIGATION
Please refer to the attached file.  Thank you.

Cathedral Arts Series 

2009 - 2010 SEASON
+ + “Tenebrae Concert”  
Place: Cathedral of Saint Mary, Miami
Date: Wednesday, March 31, 2010
Time: 7:30 pm

 
Come experience the compelling drama of the
Passion story as performed by the St. Mary’s
Cathedral Choir.

• Suzie V. Arsenault, Music Director
• Steve Kolarac, Organist

Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church

PARISH / SCHOOL 
Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church has a
professional industrial 3 stack pizza oven they would
like to donate only to a Parish or School.

For more information, please contact the parish
office at 305-386-4121, extension 300.

 
Reverend Monsignor Michael A. Souckar
Chancellor

   


